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ConnectME Authority – Meeting Notes 
 
 

1. Introductions: Authority Board Members: Ralph Johnson, Susan Woods, Sandy Saunders, Bruce 
Williamson and Denise Garland. 
 
Authority Staff: Heather Johnson and Brooke Johnson. 
 
Members of the Public were asked to introduce themselves. 
 

2. Approval of Planning Grants- Heather Johnson explained that we received 5 Planning grant 
applications and that ConnectMe is working on centralized mapping. 44% of the Planning grant 
application funding request was for mapping and asset identification. Heather Johnson 
recommended putting Planning grants on hold in parallel as we work on this centralized mapping 
and re-write how we would like the Planning grants. Ralph Johnson asked for clarification that 
basically we would be spending the money twice and Heather Johnson agreed.  Bruce Williamson 
makes a motion to hold Planning grants and Denise Garland seconds the motion. All Board 
members were in favor. Heather Johnson described the next steps for her and Brooke Johnson to 
create a proposal of what we would like in a Planning grant and we will work with these 
communities. Heather Johnson will come back to the Board with timing and recommendations. 

3. Approval of Infrastructure Grants- Heather Johnson described the excel document with all 
Infrastructure applicants and their ranking. The selection committee recommended we award the 
top 2 applicants for now which is a total of $255,650 out of the $475,000 approved for both 
Infrastructure and Planning grants. Sandy Saunders makes a motion to approve and Bruce 
Williamson seconds the motion. All Board members were in favor. 

4. Establish Unserved Definition- Heather Johnson described the background process to establishing 
the unserved definition. ConnectME held a public meeting on April 9th to discuss defining unserved 
and had a 30-day comment period that has now ended. ConnectME has gathered all comments 
from the public meeting and submitted comments during the 30-day comment period and created a 
document to show each company or individuals recommendation. Ralph Johnson recommended 
25/3 Mbps for the unserved definition as long as we don’t change the 10up for the ConnectME 
build to definition. Bruce Williamson makes a motion for 25/3 Mbps as the unserved definition and 
Denise Garland seconds the motion. All Board members were in favor. 

5. Approval of Broadband Sustainability Funds- Brooke Johnson described the hand-out that showed 
the Company who applied for the Broadband Sustainability Funds along with the project area and 
the dollar amount that needs to be approved for release. Brooke Johnson also explained that not all 
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applications were received so that money will remain in the ConnectME Authority fund. Sandy 
Saunders makes a motion to release the Broadband Sustainabilty Funds and Bruce Williamson 
seconds the motion. All Board members were in favor. 

6. Approval of March 23, 2018 Minutes and Financial Report- Bruce Williamson makes a motion to 
approve the March 23, 2018 minutes and all Board members were in favor. Brooke Johnson 
described the April financial report. ConnectME received $143,749.30 in assessment money and the 
only money paid out was to Solix for their services. Brooke Johnson will review Solix contract to 
make sure we are not paying too much for services. Sandy Saunders makes a motion to approve the 
financials and Denise Garland seconds the motion. All Board members were in favor. 

 
7. Director report- Heather Johnson briefly described her Director Report topics. Heather Johnson 

discussed how ConnectME just submitted a grant application with the Northern Border Regional 
Commission with an application that focused on a program supporting low income households with 
high school aged students and small businesses. Heather Johnson talked about a new funding 
opportunity that might have some money available for broadband with the US Department of 
Transportation called the BUILD grant. Heather Johnson updated everyone on the new website and 
that Brooke Johnson can make changes in real time and that the feedback we have been receiving on 
the new site has been very good so far but we will continue to focus on expanding resources. 
 

8. Other business- Heather Johnson explained the extension request sent to ConnectME Authority 
from the City of Belfast. Heather Johnson recommended we approve the request. Bruce motions to 
support the City of Belfast grant extension request and all Board members were in favor. 

9. Public comments- Nick Battista from the Island Institute reminded everyone of their upcoming 
Maine Broadband Coalition Conference on May 31, 2018. Don Flewelling said thank you to 
ConnectME for being one of the Infrastructure grant awardees in this round. George Joseph from 
Fayette explained his broadband issues in his town and was looking for advice and help. Sarah Davis 
from Consolidated and Brooke Johnson from ConnectME provided George with their contact 
information to try and get this issue resolved. 

10.  Board Meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m.   


